## **Sacred Heart**

## **All Souls**

# **Saint Mary's**

PO Box 190 Bayard NE 69334-0190 308-586-1160 PO Box 250 Bridgeport NE 69336-0250 C: 308-262-0709 R: 308-262-1332

PO Box 346 Dalton NE 69131-0346 308-377-2440

www.stmarysdalton.com

Pastor: David L. Rykwalder
Bookkeeper/Secretary: Carolyn Gusman

S - 1<sup>st</sup>, 3<sup>rd</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> Sundays, Mass will be at Bayard on Saturday at 6:00 pm. Mass will be at Dalton at 8:00 a.m. on Sundays.

 $2^{\text{nd}}$  and  $4^{\text{th}}$  Sundays, Mass will be at Dalton on Saturday at 6:00 pm.

Mass will be at Bayard at 8:00 a.m. on Sundays.

#### For the Week of 6/5 to 6/12:

6/6	Monday	No Service Toda	у	
6/7	Tuesday	9:00 AM	Bridgeport	Felix & Wanda Purol
6/8	Wednesday	8:30 AM	Dalton	August & Irene Rozmiarek
6/9	Thursday	9:00 AM	Bayard	Vocations to Priesthood & Rel. Life
6/10	Friday	No Service Toda	y	
6/11	Saturday	4:00 PM	Dalton	Wedding Mass of Becky Ernest & Lance Juelfs
6/11	Saturday	6:00 PM	Dalton	Florence Stigall
6/12	Sunday	8:00 AM	Bayard	For the People of the Parish
6/11	Sunday	10:30 AM	Bridgeport	Dot Stull

#### FROM THE PASTOR'S DESK -

We have returned to Ordinary Time in our liturgical calendar now. Note that our color is green for the season. It is a season of growth and hope.

As we begin our summer season, please be diligent in getting your family to Mass on weekends whether it is here or in visiting away from home. It is important that our young people are aware of the importance of getting to Holy Mass.

Our "Faith First" Diocesan Stewardship Appeal is progressing, but we need everyone's participation if we are to reach our quota. As you noticed in the literature you received, the various programs of our Diocese of Grand Island are dependent upon this funding. You may either pay at this time or you may make a pledge to pay gradually. Remember your donation covers an eighteen month period, not a twelve month period.

I encourage parents to enroll their children in this year's Catholic Bible School program at All Souls Parish Center on June 20 thru 24<sup>th</sup>. A registration sheet can be found in the entryway of your church. Please return them and put in the envelope provided in the entryway.

I was so pleased to be notified that Leah Albro from Bayard Sacred Heart won second place for eighth grade in our Diocesan Pro-Life Essay Contest. She is being presented with a certificate and a check for \$30.00. Congratulations, Leah!!!

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTION - Dalton St.. Mary's is voting this weekend to replace Hal Brown and Greg Ernest on the Council. Next weekend, the 12<sup>th</sup>, Bayard Sacred Heart votes to replace James Cawley and Sharon Hoffman. Bridgeport All Souls will vote on June 19<sup>th</sup> to fill terms expiring for Joey Dohse, Becky Goltl, and Don Landrigan. We appreciate the stewardship of time and talent in serving on the Councils by these individuals.

NEXT WEEKEND - SECOND COLLECTION FOR CATHOLIC COMMUNICATIONS - This collection communicates the Gospel through Catholic social media activities and enriches our faith through television, radio, social media and print media. Half of all collected remains in our Diocese and supports local needs, so please be generous in this collection.

"GEE, I DIDN'T KNOW THAT!" St. Peter's Basilica in Rome covers 430,000 square feet. Enough for six football fields making it the largest Church in Christendom. The Church has 500 columns, 430 large statues, and forty separate altars.

CATHOLIC VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL - "RAINFOREST ADVENTURE" Becky Murray is facilitating the Catholic Bible School for St. Mary's, All Souls and Sacred Heart Churches. This will be June 20 thru 24<sup>th</sup> from 9:00 AM to 12:00 Noon. All kids between the ages of 5 and 12 are invited to swing on in. We will listen to great stories about Jesus, make cool crafts, sing fun songs, play zany games, enjoy yummy treats and make a jungle of friends. Pick up a registration form after Mass or call the Church Office at 262-0709 or Becky Murray at 377-2327 or 250-2722.

SPANISH MASSES BEING CELEBRATED AT SIDNEY ST.PATRICK'S CHURCH ON SECOND SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH AT 5:00 PM. THE NEXT MASS IS NEXT SUNDAY, THE 12<sup>TH</sup>.

HOSPITALITY MINISTERS ARE NEEDED AT ALL THREE CHURCHES. Please sign up or tell Father Dave if you are interested. You need to be at church about 15 minutes before your designated Mass. This is a good opportunity for stewardship of your time and talent.

#### **Sacred Heart**

- Cleaning for June: Contreras, Wright, Trevino
- Prayer chain requests may be made to Paula Contreras 586-2992 or Berna O'Neal 262-9990

#### **All Souls:**

- Prayer line requests may be made to JoAnn 262-0558 or Teresa 262-0439.
- The rosary is prayed one-half hour before Mass. Please come early and pray.

#### Saint Mary's:

- The rosary is prayed one-half hour before Mass. Please come early and pray.
- Prayer line requests may be made to Margaret 377-2420.

### Our Gift to God: Last Weekend's Collection:

Account	All Souls	St. Mary's	Sacred Heart
Adult	\$439.00	\$1,085.00	\$145.00
Youth	\$26.00	\$0.00	\$5.95
Plate	\$549.00	\$47.48	\$124.00
SUB-TOTAL	\$1,014.00	\$1,132.48	\$274.95
Ascension			
Stole Stipend			\$10.00
Rent	\$20.00		
Resale Rel. articles			
Seminary			
Diocesean Appeal			\$250.00
Building Fund	\$268.00		
TOTALS	\$1,034.00	\$1,132.48	\$284.95

